
Advocacy for 
development that’s 
economically, socially, 
and environmentally 
sustainable. 



Permitting reforms

Inclusionary Housing study 
and recalibration



Underproduction

“Since 2010, only 7 units of housing have been built for every 

10 new households in Oregon. The demand for housing has 

outpaced new supply, and prices of homes and rents have 

increased, most acutely in the greater Portland region.” 

— Portland Business Alliance 2020 Value of Jobs Housing Affordability report







Portland’s Permitting Improvement Task Force



New Construction

RESIDENTIAL: 

Current: 150+ business days

Goal: 65 business days



Alterations

RESIDENTIAL: 

Current: ~70 business days

Goal: 27 business days



Portland’s Inclusionary Housing Policy

Created in 2017. Projects with 20 or more units must:

• Set aside 10% of units at 60% of median family income (MFI) OR 20% 
of units at 80% MFI

• Other options for building off-site, unit mix reconfiguration, and fee-
in-lieu

• 99-year affordability requirement (longest of any IH policy in the 
country)

• 10-year property tax exemption, usually for the affordable units





March 2021



Inclusionary Housing Market Study

Proposed scope 
in mid-2019



Up for Growth findings:

• The current IH policy adversely impacts financial feasibility. 
Increasing the tax exemption to all units for ten years would 
align the policy with current market conditions (but would 
not increase the number of units set aside).

• The effectiveness of increasing the duration of tax 
exemptions – on 10% set-aside units only, per the existing 
policy – decreases over time.

• Increasing the tax exemption period to 22 years on all units 
could double the number of income-restricted units set 
aside in new developments. 




